
Written Friday, 05 October 2018 

 
1 (1) 

VERKSAMHETSRAPPORT MRCIT, LP1 2018 
MASTER RECEPTION COMMITTEE | ACTIVITY REPORT, LP1 2018 

Since last Sektionsmöte, our reception has come and gone. As such, our work has centred around 

those events, involving preparations, promotions, actual hosting of the events, and post-mortems. 

LIST OF EVENTS 
Our reception involved six events over 11 days, all of them to some degree hosted by MRCIT. 

The events were: Campus tour, pub crawl, museum visit, board game night, pool & sauna night, and 

a sittning. 

Campus Tour 

Teambuilding stations were arranged throughout Lindholmen and staffed with 
several organizations from the IT division, so that they could introduce the place 
and themselves. 
Participating organisations were: ArmIT, digIT, DrawIT, frITid, snIT, and styrIT. 

Pub Crawl 

This event mostly involved being available as a group touring the existing pub crawl 
so that people felt they had someone to go with. It was made more complicated by 
Chalmers being very slow at registering their own students, so students had to 
purchase guest passes to join their own crawl. 

Museum Visit 
Originally planned as a barbeque in the park, we had to go with our second option 
due to poor weather conditions. On the plus side, the blue whale was open for 
entry. 

Board Game 
Night 

Arranged in co-operation with DrawIT, we held a night filled with board games and 
served the food that wasn’t served at the (cancelled) barbeque. 

Pool & Sauna 
Party 

An event presenting the campus Johanneberg sauna for students. 

Sittning 
Finally, MRCIT planned, staffed and organised a full sittning for the new students, 
showing off a staple of Swedish student culture. 

 

PROMOTION OF EVENTS 
Since the routines for registering new students to Master programmes appear complicated, our main 

promotion effort has been centred on Facebook communication as well as physical promotion during 

lectures. We also attended the programme introduction lectures for all four programmes involved in 

our reception and are glad to report attendance from each programme on 5 out of 6 events. 

POST-MORTEM 
A post-mortem session has been held within MRCIT, and a questionnaire has been prepared for 

students to respond to for our final evaluation. These will lay the groundwork for our continuity. 


